MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 11, 2019
11:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Wednesday, September 11, 2019, at 
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr. and Arthur Bellanger 

Absent: 0 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on August 27, 2019 as read.

Mr. Chauvin stated that they held a preconstruction meeting in Houma on Friday and the Luhr Brothers has ordered the rocks and should start in a couple of weeks for the Bayside Breakwater Project.  2. FEMA has reimbursed the levee district from Hurricane Nate and President Camardelle stated we need to see what can be done to prepare for future storm surges on the island. What will FEMA pay for in case we need to keep the water from flooding the island. 3. Walnut After the Fact permit is with DNR. 5. Money needs to be approved to the General Engineering Contract. Motion by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger and unanimously agreed to approve adding $40,000.00 to the GIS General Engineering Contract.

Mr. Oneil Malbrough addressed the board concerning the Bayou Thunder Project. We will need to mitigate shells in this area. The Corps is requesting a culture resource survey be done. Joint motion by the commissioners to hire Elos to perform the Culture Resource Survey for the Bayou Thunder Project.  Mr. Malbrough also stated that money is also needed to do more surveying to install the joint pump project between the levee district, town and Jefferson Parish. Joint motion by the commissioners to approve $33,000.00 to complete the survey to apply for the permits for the Bayou Thunder Project. 
President Camardelle stated that they will be going to Washington to meet with our delegation and attend the Lower Mississippi Valley Meetings. Next Thursday is the Bond Commission meeting in Baton Rouge to see if the levee board will be funding for projects this fiscal year with the state. Need to set and date to cut the ribbon when we start on the Bayside Breakwater Project.  Remember we are in hurricane season and everyone should be prepared in case of any weather systems. Mr. Camardelle thanked  Senator Alario, Representative Gisclair, the Governor, his staff, CPRA, the levee board commissioners, Jefferson Parish Officials and the town employees for helping to get more always supporting Grand Isle.  

A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the district.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 11:59 a.m.
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